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the start date, the Department may 
refuse to offer the award or, if the 
award has already been granted, dis-
allow those costs of the grant. After 
the closing date, the applicant may, at 
its own risk, obligate non-Federal 
matching funds for the acquisition of 
proposed equipment. 

§ 2301.7 Eligible and ineligible project 
costs. 

(a) Each year the Agency reviews its 
list of eligible and ineligible equip-
ment, supplies, and costs. The list is 
published in the FEDERAL REGISTER as 
part of the solicitation for applications 
and a copy is provided with every ap-
plication package for PTFP grants. 

(b) All broadcast equipment that a 
grantee acquires under this program 
shall be of professional broadcast qual-
ity. An applicant proposing to utilize 
nonbroadcast technology shall propose 
and purchase equipment that is com-
patible with broadcast equipment 
wherever the two types of apparatus 
interface. 

(c) Total project costs do not include 
the value of eligible apparatus owned 
or acquired by the applicant prior to 
the closing date unless approved by 
PTFP on a case-by-case basis in writ-
ing pursuant to § 2301.6(b)(2). 

§ 2301.8 Submission of applications. 
(a) Applications can be obtained from 

the following address: Public Tele-
communications Facilities Program, 
NTIA/DOC, 14th Street and Constitu-
tion Avenue, NW., Room H–4625, Wash-
ington, DC 20230. 

(b) The Administrator shall select 
and publish in the FEDERAL REGISTER a 
closing date by which applications for 
funding in a current fiscal year are to 
be filed. 

(c) All applications, whether mailed 
or hand delivered, must be received by 
the Agency at the address listed in the 
annual FEDERAL REGISTER announce-
ment requesting applications at or be-
fore 5:00 P.M. on the closing date. Ap-
plications received after the closing 
date shall be rejected and returned 
without further consideration (but see 
§ 2301.26). 

(d) A complete application must in-
clude all of the information required by 
the Agency application materials and 

must be submitted in the number of 
copies specified by the Agency. 

(e) Each copy of the Agency applica-
tion must contain an original signa-
ture of an officer of the applicant who 
is legally authorized to sign for the ap-
plicant. 

(f) Applicants must certify whether 
they are delinquent on any Federal 
debt. 

(g) Applicants may be required to 
submit Name Check forms (Form CD– 
346) which may be used to ascertain 
background information on key indi-
viduals associated with potential 
grantees as part of the application, per 
Department Pre-Award Administrative 
Requirements and Policies. 

(h) Applicant organizations may also 
be subject to a responsibility deter-
mination by the Department which 
may include but not be limited to re-
views of financial and other business 
activities. Responsibility determina-
tions are intended to ascertain whether 
potential grantee organizations or 
their key personnel have been involved 
in or are facing any matters that 
might significantly and negatively im-
pact on their business honesty, finan-
cial integrity and/or ability to success-
fully perform the proposed grant ac-
tivities. 

(i) Unsatisfactory performance by the 
applicant under prior Federal awards 
may result in the application not being 
funded. 

§ 2301.9 Deferred applications. 

(a) An applicant may reactivate an 
application deferred by the Agency in a 
prior year during the two consecutive 
years following the application’s ini-
tial filing with the Agency; provided 
the applicant has not substantially 
changed the stated purpose of the ap-
plication. 

(b) To reactivate a deferred applica-
tion, the applicant must file an up-
dated application, whether mailed or 
hand delivered, at or before 5:00 P.M. 
on the closing date. 

(c) An updated application must in-
clude all of the information required by 
the Agency application materials and 
must be submitted in the number of 
copies specified by the Agency. 
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(d) Deferred applications that are re-
submitted under this section and con-
tain substantial changes will be consid-
ered as new applications. 

(e) All deferred applications may be 
subject to a determination of eligi-
bility during subsequent grant cycles. 

§ 2301.10 Applications resulting from 
catastrophic damage or emergency 
situations. 

(a) An application may be filed with 
a request for a waiver of the closing 
date, as provided in § 2301.26, when an 
eligible broadcast applicant suffers cat-
astrophic damage to the basic equip-
ment essential to its continued oper-
ation as a result of a natural or man-
made disaster, or as the result of com-
plete equipment failure, and is in dire 
need of assistance in funding replace-
ment of the damaged equipment. This 
section is limited to equipment essen-
tial to a station’s continued operation 
such as transmitters, tower, antennas, 
STL’s or similar equipment which, if 
the equipment failed, would result in a 
complete loss of service to the commu-
nity. 

(b) The request for a waiver must set 
forth the circumstances that prompt 
the request and be accompanied by ap-
propriate supporting documentation. 

(c) A waiver will be granted only if it 
is determined that the applicant either 
carried adequate insurance or had ac-
ceptable self-insurance coverage. 

(d) Applicants claiming complete 
failure of equipment must document 
the circumstances of the equipment 
failure and demonstrate that the equip-
ment has been maintained in accord-
ance with standard broadcast engineer-
ing practices. 

(e) Applications filed and accepted 
pursuant to this section must contain 
all of the information required by the 
Agency application materials and must 
be submitted in the number of copies 
specified by the Agency. 

(f) The application will be subject to 
the same evaluation and selection 
process followed for applications re-
ceived in the normal application cycle, 
although the Administrator may estab-
lish a special timetable for evaluation 
and selection to permit an appro-
priately timely decision. 

§ 2301.11 Service of applications. 
On or before the closing date, all new 

or deferred applicants must serve a 
summary copy of the application on 
the following agencies: 

(a) In the case of an application for a 
construction grant for which FCC au-
thorization is necessary, the Secretary, 
Federal Communications Commission, 
1919 M Street, NW., Washington, DC 
20554; 

(b) The state telecommunications 
agency(-ies), if any, having jurisdiction 
over the development of broadcast and/ 
or nonbroadcast telecommunications 
in the state(s) and the community(-ies) 
to be served by the proposed project; 
and 

(c) The state office established to re-
view applications under Executive 
Order 12372, 47 FR 30959, 3 CFR, 1982 
Comp., p. 197, as amended by Executive 
Order 12416, 48 FR 15587, 3 CFR, 1983 
Comp., p. 186, in all states where equip-
ment requested in the application will 
be located and where the state has es-
tablished such an office and wishes to 
review these applications. 

§ 2301.12 Federal Communications 
Commission authorizations. 

(a) Each applicant whose project re-
quires FCC authorization must file an 
application for that authorization on 
or before the closing date. NTIA rec-
ommends that its applicants submit 
PTFP-related FCC applications to the 
FCC at least 60 days prior to the PTFP 
closing date. The applicant should 
clearly identify itself to the FCC as a 
PTFP applicant. 

(b) In the case of FCC authorizations 
where it is not possible or practical to 
submit the FCC license application 
with the PTFP application, such as C- 
band satellite uplinks, low-power tele-
vision stations and translators, remote 
pickups, studio-to-transmitter links, 
and Very Small Aperture Terminals, a 
copy of the FCC application as it will 
be submitted to the FCC, or the equiva-
lent engineering data, must be included 
in the PTFP application. 

(c) Applications requesting C-band 
downlinks are not required to submit 
the FCC application or equivalent engi-
neering data as part of the PTFP appli-
cation. When such a project is funded, 
however, grantees will be required to 
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